
LIBRARY EXPANSION UPDATE: PROGRESS AMID CHALLENGES 
 We want to provide our community with an important update on the public 
library expansion project. As with many projects of this scale, unexpected  
challenges can arise — and this has certainly been the case for us. 
 After receiving State approval for our original plans, we confidently moved 
forward with construction. However, shortly after work began, a change in the 
State’s appointed building inspector led to new interpretations of building code  
requirements. In late January, we were informed that our previously approved 
plans were no longer valid. We were required to make substantial revisions to 
bring the project into compliance with the updated standards. 
 These changes have unfortunately resulted in both delays and increased 
costs. We know how frustrating this has been for many of you — we share that 
frustration. But we’re pleased to share that, as of a few weeks ago, our revised plans received final 
approval, and construction is once again underway. 
 We remain fully committed to seeing this project through. Our priority continues to be creating 
a safe, accessible, and welcoming space for all, and we are working diligently to move forward while 
upholding the highest standards of safety and regulatory compliance. 
 Thank you for your continued patience and support. We look forward to sharing more positive  
updates with you soon. 

Summer Reading Program for all ages...coming soon.  

More info to come 

Mon—Thurs: 12 PM—6 PM 
 Fri: 12 PM—5 PM 
Sat 9 AM—12 PM 

107 E Washington St 
(920)346-2350 

www.brandonlibrary.net 

LIBRARY EXPANSION PROGRESS 
Through all the challenges, it’s important to remember how far 
we’ve come. Check out this video that highlights the  
journey of the expansion—the start, campaign,  
groundbreaking, and progress. While the timeline has been 
extended due to the State mandate, it’s important to  
remember how much we’ve accomplished together. 


